15th January 2019

Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 15th January 2019.
Present: Dr King, Dr Naik, Dr Swann, Ali King, Kathleen Senior, Peter McGregor, Gordon Padley.
Apologies from Pam Newstead.
Jacqueline Liddle not present – assuming no longer wishes to be part of the group. Ali to write to her for confirmation.
Matters arising from Minutes of last meeting
Online services are now up to 14 %.  This is soon to be increased.  Practice target from the 1st April 2019 for the next two years will move to 30 %.  This will be hard to achieve.  You cannot force patients to go online.  Ideas welcome for the practice.

Community Defibrillator has made no further progress.  Dr Naik came up with a really good idea.  The CCG have a large amount of money for a transformation project.  Dr Naik pitched that the money could be used to fund a community defib outside all practices in Sheffield, alongside training for 5000 staff.  We have not heard anymore from the CCG with regards to the idea. Ali is to pick the project up again and look into getting this organised alongside Ali at the Pharmacy and local businesses.

Reception is a slow process.  More training to be implemented at the next PLI.  It was agreed to invite a member of the reception team to the next meeting so they could give their input. Ali to action.

Salaried GP has now been appointed and will be starting in April 2019.  

We have currently got a new Nurse covering for maternity leave and also a new HCA, which seems to be working very well in the practice.

Flu season is now over. All vaccines have been used up.  We have been promised one delivery date next year in September.  Hopefully this will allow for things to run a lot smoother than this year.

1. PPG Terms of Reference

Mr Padley produced a Terms of Reference on behalf of the PPG.  These were shared around the group before today’s meeting.  It was agreed that these were too long and too formal for our PPG.  We have come to an agreement that we do want a brief Terms of Reference for the group, to incorporate confidentiality.  Mrs Senior, Mr Padley and Mr McGregor have agreed to meet up prior to our next meeting and draft together a second Terms of Reference for everyone to see before the next meeting.  We do not want to put off any current members or potential new members.  We would also like to look at expanding the PPG to possibly get a more varied patient to the group, such as carers, someone from the branch site and also a patient who currently works.
2. GDPR

Mr Padley wanted to discuss Subject Access Requests.  Ali confirmed the process within the practice.  We have gone from guidance from NHS England and the CCG.  We will continue to request ID, a signature and scan the copy of consent into the patients records.

3. Sharing Patient Record Consent

Everyone within the practice is opted in, however if you wish to opt out of consent you can complete the form and give to reception. Admin will then amend your consent.

4. AOB

None.
Next Meeting:  16th April 2019 at 1:00pm.
